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4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 

4.3 Bachelor of Child and Youth Care Degree – Request for Program 
Revision 
Gary Tennant, Ray Chapman and Artemis Fire were invited to the table to 
speak to this item. 
There being no discussion. 
 
MOVED by C. Murphy; SECONDED by B. Hardy 
 
BE IT AND IT WAS RESOLVED: 
 
THAT Education Council approve the revisions to the Bachelor of 
Arts in Child and Youth Care as indicated below to be effective 
September 2008: 
 
The Youth Justice Specialization courses include CRIM 1100, CRIM 
2252, CRIM 2253, CRIM 2260 and any one of the following three 
courses: CRIM 2276, CRIM 3335 OR CRIM 4410, as well as CYCC 
4410-4411 with a Youth Justice practicum placement. Current 
Bachelor of Arts in Child and Youth Care students will be eligible to 
complete the specialization in either the pre- September 2008 format 
or the new format effective September 2008. 
 
and 
 
 THAT Education Council approve the revisions to the Bachelor of 
Arts in Child and Youth Care as indicated below to be effective 
September 2008: 
 
The Child Protection Specialization courses include CFCS 1260, 
CYCC 2460, CYCC 2211, CYCC 3350 AND DACS 5111, as well as 
CYCC 4410-4411 with a Child Protection practicum placement. 
Current Bachelor of Arts in Child and Youth Care students will be 
eligible to complete the specialization in either the pre-September 
2008 format or the new format effective September 2008. 
 
The Motion was CARRIED 

 
4.4 Research and Scholarly Activity Discussion Paper 
 L. Guppy reported several comments from the Science and Technology 

FEC and confirmed that he would be sending the input directly to  
J. Holmwood. He did advise that his FEC applauded the paper for its 
vision for Douglas College to move forward. 

  
 Comments from other FECs had been directly forwarded to J. Holmwood. 
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will be worked out with the guidance of the Registrar’s office. The 
curriculum changes for the Continuing Education PNUR course changes 
are minor as the only changes are the entry requirements. 
 
There was unanimous consent to short-cycle a Motion to Approve the 
Curriculum Committee recommendations as presented. 
 
MOVED by D. McCloy; SECONDED by C. Murphy 
 
BE IT AND IT WAS RESOLVED: 
 
THAT Education Council approve the submitted curriculum 
guidelines for: 
 
CFCS 1160, OADM 1303, BUSN 2275, CSIS 1150, PNUR 1141,  
PNUR 3171, PNUR 3700, PNUR 3710 (CE), PNUR 3722, PNUR 3723, 
PNUR 3724, PNUR 4503, PNUR 4521, PNUR 4561, PNUR 4572, 
PNUR 4572 (CE), PNUR 4573, PNUR 4573 (CE), PNUR 4575 (CE), 
PNUR 4585 (CE), PNUR 4602, CRIM 1121, CRIM 4410,  
CMNS 3100, ENGL 1124, MUSC 1120, MUSC 1220, MUSC 2320, 
MUSC 2420, MUSC 1134, MUSC 1234, MUSC 2334, MUSC 2434, 
PEFA 1139, PEFA 1239 
 
AND the withdrawal of:   
 
OADM 1425, OADM 1426, OADM 1427, OADM 1428, OADM 1429, 
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The Motion was CARRIED. 

 
5. NEW BUSINESS 
 
 5.1 Computing Science and Information Systems – Program Revision 
   Raymond Yu was invited to the table to speak to this item. As an update to 

his memo he clarified that CSIS 1110 is a prerequisite to several other 
courses as well as CSIS 1111. He explained that he was requesting 
Council consider short cycling this motion so that the proposed changes 
can be implemented for the Fall 2008 semester. T. Angus advised that the 
Department will have to personally advise all students of the change and 
R. Yu confirmed they would be doing this. 

 
   In response to questions, R. Yu confirmed that CSIS 1110 was a necessary 

course in order for students to succeed at higher level courses. He also 
confirmed that other communications course were required in Semester 1.  

 
   There was unanimous consent to short-cycle a Motion to Approve the 

program revisions to the Computing Science and Information Systems 
programs as presented. 

 
   There being no further discussion. 
 
   MOVED by M. Brulhart; SECONDED by T. Smith, 
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d. The Diploma in Computing Science and Information Systems 
(with Double Speciality) – the addition of CSIS 1110 (Introduction to 
Computers), the removal of CSIS 2215 (Communication Issues in 
Information Technology) and moving MATH 1130 from Semester I to 
Semester II. 
 
The Motion was CARRIED. 

    
 5.2 Recommendations on the Bachelor of Business Administration Degree 

and the Child and Youth Care Degree program revisions from the Applied 
Degree Standards Committee 

   Gary Tennant was invited to the table to speak to this item. The Chair 
explained this item had been included on the agenda for information prior 
to Council considering the two degree program revisions which were also 
included on the agenda. She confirmed that the revisions to the degrees are 
supported by the Vice President’s Academic Council and the Applied 
Degree Standards Committee. 

    
   There was no further discussion. 
 
 5.3 Bachelor of Business Administration – Request for Program Revision 
   R. Coulson was invited to the table to speak to this item. She explained 

that the proposed changes were felt to be in the students’ best interests. 
There will still be a breadth of electives but the proposed revision will 
remove some of the electives at the 3000/4000 level and lower the number 
of required upper level credits a student must complete to 55.5 credits, 
which is still above the College policy minimum required 45 credits. She 
confirmed that at the site visit the Degree Quality Assessment Board panel 
had queried as to whether there were too many 3000/4000 options.           
J. Lindsay confirmed that degree changes such as this did not have to be 
approved by the Degree Quality Assessment Board.  She explained that 
the Vice President, Education had the discretion to decide when a change 
was major enough to ask the Degree Quality Assessment Board for review 
and approval. She clarified that it had not been necessary for them to 
review any of the changes Education Council has approved so far and she 
confirmed the changes requested for the Bachelor of Business 
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   THAT Education Council approve changes to the Bachelor of 
Business Administration Financial Services and Administration 
Degree Program so that the required number of 3000/4000 level 
electives is reduced from five courses to two courses thereby reducing 
the number of 3000/4000 level credits that a student must complete 
from 64.5 credits to 55.5 credits. 

 
   The Motion was CARRIED. 
 
 5.4 Child and Youth Care Counsellor Diploma – Request for Program 

Revision  
   Ray Chapman, Gary Tennant and Artemis Fire were invited to the table to 

speak to this item. G. Tennant indicated that the courses have already been 
passed by Education Council and this proposed revision is to recognize 
that these core courses are part of an aboriginal stream. He indicated that 
the late submission was due to the delayed confirmation of the funding 
from the Ministry. 

 
   There was unanimous consent to short cycle a Motion to Approve the 

Child and Youth Care Counsellor Diploma program revisions as 
presented. 

 
   There being no further discussion. 
 
   MOVED by C. Murphy; SECONDED by B Hardy 
 
   THAT Education Council approve the program revision to the 

Diploma in Child and Youth Care to include an Aboriginal stream of 
courses, CYCC 1142, CYCC 2452, CYCC 2332, CYCC 2212 and one 
practicum) which will partially fulfill the graduation requirements for 
a Child and Youth Care Counsellor Diploma. 

 
   The Motion was CARRIED. 
 
 5.5 Curriculum Committee – Variance to Terms of Reference 
   The Chair explained that Amanda Hardman, long time non-Education 

Council member of the Education Curriculum Committee will be away 
from the College on leave from September 2008 to January 2009.  

   A. Hardman has served on the committee for many years and, given her 
excellent work and her interest in continuing on in the future, the Chair 
suggested that Education Council consider approving a variance to the 
terms of reference of the Curriculum Committee. The variance would be 
to allow the current Curriculum Committee Chair to function as a 
committee of one for the Fall 2008 semester. Council agreed and there 
being no further discussion. 

 
   MOVED by J. Lindsay; SECONDED by M. Brulhart 
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 6.5 Report from the Curriculum Committee 
   The annual report was submitted. 
  
 6.6 Report from the Educational Excellence Committee 
   The annual report was submitted. 
 
 6.7 Report from the Research Ethics Board 
   The annual report was submitted. 
 
 6.8 Report from the Standing Committee on Admissions and Language 

Competency Standards 
   The annual report was submitted. 
 
 6.9 Report from the Standing Committee on Educational Policies 
  The annual report was submitted. 
 
 6.10 Report from the Academic Signature  
  There was no report. 
 
7. OTHER BUSINESS – For Information and Circulation 
 
 7.1 Education Advice to the College Board on the Revised Budget 
  The Chair advised Council this was the report she had submitted to the 

College Board based on discussions held, and decisions made, at the 
May12, 2008 Education Council meeting. 

 
8. ADJOURNMENT       
 Moved by K. Denton; Seconded by C. Murphy the meeting adjourned at 4.25 pm 
  
Chair _______________________________ Secretary ___________________________ 
 


